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 2 
 3 
       FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS 4 
 5 
 6 
                    EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING 7 


October 13, 2012 8 
 9 


The Executive Council Meeting of the Florida Society of Medical Assistants will now come to order at 10 
_______PM. 11 
 12 
Will the secretary Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) please take roll? 13 
 14 


ROLL CALL 15 
 16 


President    Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA)       17 
President-Elect   Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA)  18 
Vice President    Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA)            19 
Secretary    Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA)                          20 
Treasurer    Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)   21 
Speaker of the General Assembly Pat Allen, CMA (AAMA) 22 
Vice Speaker of the G.A.  Joyce Baldwin, CMA (AAMA) 23 
Immediate Past President  Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA)    24 
 25 


CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES  (Welcome to new Chapter) 26 
 27 


Brevard               Linda Vitzthum, CMA (AAMA)  28 
Central Gulf Coast   Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA)    29 
Everglades    Christine Sanders, CMA (AAMA)     30 
Central Florida                                    Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 31 
Mid-Gulf    Donna Heatley, CMA (AAMA)  32 
North Florida    Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)    33 
Southeast    Joyce Baldwin,CMA (AAMA)   34 
Southwest    Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA)  35 
Treasure Coast  Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA, (AAMA)              36 
 37 


EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE CHAIRS 38 
Budget  & Finance   Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)  39 
     Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA)  40 
   41 
Bylaws/Policy & Procedures             Christine Petsalis, CMA (AAMA) 42 
       43 
Certification    Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 44 
      45 
Communication   Betty Springer, CMA-C (AAMA)  46 


     47 
Education     Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA) Chair 48 
      49 
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Educators Forum   Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA (AAMA) 1 
      2 
Leadership    Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 3 
      4 
Marketing    Betty Springer, CMA (AAMA) 5 
                                                6 
Meeting Coordinator   Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA) Hotel Contracts Only 7 


     8 
Membership    Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA)  9 
       10 
Nominating    Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA)  11 
    12 
Public Policy    Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA) 13 


      14 
 15 


PHYSICIAN LIAISON 16 
Joel Martin, M.D.          17 


 18 
SEATING OF THE PROXIES 19 


 20 
Are there any proxies to be seated?  21 
 22 
NAME and County 23 
  24 
 25 
 26 
What is the pleasure of the Executive Council regarding the seating of the proxies? 27 
____________________________  moved to seat the proxies. Is there a second? 28 
________________.Any discussion? 29 
_____________________________________________________ CMA (AAMA) seconded the 30 
motion. Motion Carried.  The proxies may be seated. 31 
 32 
Is there a quorum present? 33 
 34 


TREASURER REPORT 35 
 36 
Checking:          Money Market:              Balance: 37 


 38 
 39 


OFFICER REPORTS 40 
 41 
President    Judy Seymour, CMA-A(AAMA) 42 
President-Elect   Deniece Jozefiak , CMA(AAMA) 43 
Vice President   Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA)  44 
Secretary                 Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA)   45 
Treasurer    Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C(AAMA)   46 
Speaker of the General Assembly Pat Allen, CMA (AAMA)   47 
Vice Speaker of the G.A.  Joyce Baldwin, CMA (AAMA) 48 
Immediate Past President  Marsha Benedict,  CMA-A(AAMA)  49 
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   1 
 CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS 2 
 3 
Brevard               Linda Vitzthum, CMA (AAMA)  4 
Central Gulf Coast   Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA)    5 
Everglades               Christine Sanders, CMA (AAMA)  6 
Central Florida                                    Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 7 
Mid-Gulf    Donna Heatley, CMA (AAMA)  8 
North Florida     Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA) 9 
Southeast    Joyce Baldwin,CMA (AAMA)   10 
Southwest    Deniece Jozefiak CMA (AAMA) Heidi Fortin CMA (AAMA) 11 
Treasure Coast   Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA, (AAMA)     12 
 13 


EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS 14 
  15 
Budget  & Finance   Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)  16 
   17 
Bylaws/Policy & Procedures             Christine Petsalis, CMA (AAMA) 18 
       19 
Certification    Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA)   20 
      21 
Communication   Betty Springer, CMA-C (AAMA)    22 
      23 
Education     Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA) 24 
        25 
Educators Forum   Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA (AAMA) 26 
      27 
Leadership    Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 28 
      29 
Marketing    Betty Springer, CMA-C (AAMA)  30 
      31 
Meeting Coordinator   Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA) Hotel Contracts 32 
     Ruth Lapio CMA (AAMA) Registration  33 
 34 
Membership    Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA)     35 
        36 
Nominating    Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA)  37 
                                                    38 
Public Policy    Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA) 39 
      40 


PHYSICIAN LIAISON REPORTS 41 
 42 


Joel Martin, M.D.           43 
CORRESPONDENCE 44 


 45 
Letter received from Betty Springer, CMA-C (AAMA) to FSMA 46 
 47 
Highlights of June 2012 BOT and Endowment Meetings 48 
 49 
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 1 
 2 


UNFINISHED BUSINESS 3 
 4 
 5 


1 .Country Store Annual FSMA Meeting 6 
2. Low attendance Annual FSMA Meeting 2012 7 
 8 


NEW BUSINESS 9 
 10 


1. AAMA Representative FSMA Annual Meeting 2013 11 
2.  12 


 13 
 14 


 15 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 16 


 17 
Medical Assistants Recognition Week   October 15-19, 2012.  18 
  19 
The minutes will be placed on the FSMA website for all to review.  Secretary is requested to get the 20 
minutes to the President within 30 days of the meetings.   The minutes will be made available on the 21 
FSMA website.  22 
 23 
FSMA Winter Seminar January 19, 2013 Punta Gorda, Florida 24 
 25 
  26 
 27 
 Further announcements???? 28 
 29 
 30 
There being no further business to be brought before the FSMA Executive Council, this meeting is 31 
now adjourned (at _________PM by______________________________________) 32 
 33 
 34 
 35 








 


 
 
 


Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To:       FSMA Executive Board 
             Committee Chairs 
             Chapter Representatives 
             Physician Liaison 
 
From: Judith M. Seymour, CMA (AAMA) CCRC 
            President  FSMA 
 
Re:      Executive Board Meeting Report October 13, 2012 
 
 
This officer has been in attendance at all executive board meetings to date and has addressed all 
correspondence to date. 
 
This officer has followed the Bylaws/Policy & Procedures as outlined. 
 
This officer forwarded the names and contact information of the FSMA Officers and Committee Chairs to 
AAMA in a timely manner. 
 
This officer did submit the FSMA Website for an Excel Award in a timely manner. 
 
This officer forwarded the names and contact information of the Delegates/Alternates elected by FSMA to the 
AAMA HOD held on September 9, 2012 in Scottsdale Arizona in a timely manner.  
 
This officer regrets that due to an injury, she was unable to attend and fulfill her duties as First Delegate. 
This officer was in constant communication with the elected Delegates/Alternates prior to the AAMA HOD. 
This officer notified Marsha Benedict, CMA-A, (AAMA) that due to this officer and Heidi Fortin, CMA 
(AAMA)’s inability to attend she would be serving as the First delegate. Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA 
(AAMA) and Christine Petsalis, CMA (AAMA) would move from 1st and 2nd Alternate to 3rd and 4th Delegate 
respectively. This officer was notified that due to illness, Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA (AAMA) was unable 
to serve as 3rd Delegate. This moved Christine Petsalis, CMA (AAMA) to 3rd Delegate and Carol Francis, 
CMA (AAMA) was moved from 1st Alternate to 4th delegate. This Officer is most appreciative of the 
representation that FSMA had at the AAMA HOD. 
 
This officer with the help of Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA), David Knight, Jean Fry, CMA (AAMA) of 
Mid Gulf Coast Chapter and Don Balasa had the correct zip codes finally assigned to the Mid Gulf Coast 
Chapter of Medical Assistants. 
 
This officer forwarded a letter to Don Balasa, Executive Director and Legal Council for AAMA on behalf of 
FSMA thanking him and those involved in assisting Mr. Balasa for the success of the CMS ruling which 
allows the “credentialed” medical assistant to enter medications in esystems. A copy of this letter is being 







given to the Secretary for filing purposes. 
 
 
 
  
 
 
    
 
   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
  








 


 
 


 
Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc 
 


 
 
 
 
To:  FSMA Executive Board Members 
  October 13, 2012 Meeting 
 
 
FROM: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 


FSMA President Elect 
Leadership Chair 
Nominating Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
This officer has been in contact with the officers, committee chairs and chapter 


representatives as needed.  This officer has been working with Vice President and Education 
Chair on the January 2013 in Punta Gorda. 


 
As chair of the Leadership Committee, the speaker has been obtained for the Annual 


Meeting.  This chair thanks the board for their approval for the money for an excellent speaker.  
The speaker this year will talk about mentoring and teamwork within an organization in a 
professional manner.  FSMA will welcome back Jerry Bridge who spoke at the 2012 FSMA 
Annual Meeting. 


 
As chair of the nominating Committee members will be sought out to fill positions for 


FSMA officers, Committee Chairs and AAMA HOD Alternates/Delegates. 
   
 
 
 
 
 








Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 


To: FSMA Executive Board  
Committee Chairs  
Chapter Representatives  
Physician Liaison  
 
From: Heidi N. Fortin, CMA (AAMA), CPC  
           Vice President FSMA/Membership Chair 
 
 
Date: October 13, 2012  
 
This officer has been available to address communications, correspondences, and membership 
related to the FSMA. This officer requested the membership list from National which is dated 
August 1, 2012. The list has been divided into chapters and the following is the number of 
members per Chapter: 
 


 Brevard County Chapter  Total: 126 
 Central Florida Chapter Total: 131 
 Central Florida Chapter Total: 302 
 Everglades Chapter  Total: 86 
 Mid Gulf Coast Chapter Total: 19 
 North Florida Chapter  Total: 59 
 Southeast Chapter   Total: 141 
 Southwest Chapter   Total: 83 
 Treasurer Coast Chapter Total: 74 
 Members at Large  Total: 65 


 
Total number of FSMA members 1086. 
 


This officer will disburse these membership lists to each Chapter President or Representative at 
the executive meeting. I will be working on the members at large which some listed have a 
chapter and need to be informed but, many are from the Tallahassee, Panama City, Lynn Haven, 
Lutz, Gainesville, and Ormond Beach.  
 
This officer has been working with Betty Springer, CMA (AAMA) and Judy Seymour, CMA 
(AAMA) to connect membership with FSMA marketing and communications.  







 








                       AN AFFILIATE OF THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS 


 


 


 
 
 


Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 
 


  
 
 
 
 
 
September 29, 2012 
 
 
To:  Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 
       Executive Board Members 
       Chapter Representatives 
       Committee Chairs 
       Physician Liaison 
 
From:  Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) 
           FSMA Secretary 
 
Re:  Fall Seminar Report for 10/13/2012 
 
This officer has seen to the duties of FSMA Secretary as outlined in the Policy/Procedure Manual. This officer 
has been available to the executive board and members as needed. 
 
The Pre and Post Conference minutes from the April 20th and April 22nd meeting were typed up and emailed to 
Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA), and Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) on 5/21/12. The minutes are posted on 
the FSMA web site (www.fsmaonline.org). The taped recording of all minutes was reviewed prior to the final 
minutes being sent to the FSMA President to ensure the accuracy of the minutes as written. 
 
Please note there is one addendum report for inclusion with the 4/20/12 minutes. This report is from Judy 
Seymour, CMA (AAMA), membership chair with a final FSMA membership count as of April 29, 2012 as 
being 1,428 members. 
 
Thanks for the opportunity to continue serving as FSMA Secretary. 
 
 








 


 
 
 


Florida Society of Medical 
Assistants, Inc. 
 


 
 
October 26, 2012 
 
 
 
Judy Seymour, CMA-(AAMA) 
FSMA President 
FSMA Executive Council 
 
From:  Patricia K Allen CMA (AAMA) 
            Speaker of the General Assembly 
 
Re:       Fall Seminar Report 
 
This officer looks forward to being the speaker of the General Assembly for 
the coming year. 
 
The Speaker/Vice Speaker will be looking for volunteers for the following 
committees: 
 
Reference Committee Chair 
Minutes Committee Chair 
Teller Chair 
Credentials Chair 
Parliamentarian 
Time Keeper 
Pages/Tellers 
 
If you are interested in being a chair or on a committee please let the 
Speaker and/or the Vice Speaker know.  The annual meeting will be here 
sooner then we think, so if you are planning to attend your assistance would 
be appreciated. 








 


 


 


 


 
 
 


Florida Society of Medical Assistants 


 
 
 
TO:  Executive Council 
 
FROM: Joyce Baldwin, CMA(AAMA) 
  Vice Speaker General Assembly 
 
RE:  October Council Meeting Report 
 
 
The Vice Speaker has been in communication with the Speaker of the General 
Assembly and is prepared to assist in any way. 
 
 








FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS, INC 
 
TO:   FSMA Executive Board 
 
FROM: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 
  Certification Chair 
 
RE:  October 13, 2012 Board Meeting 
 
 
This chair has communicated with the Chapter Presidents and FSMA officers since the annual 
meeting.  The chair requested listing of all New CMA’s and Re-certified CMA’s from the AAMA office.  
The list’s from Jan-Sept have been sent to chapter presidents and the marketing chair. The lists are 
doubled on some months which make it seem that there is more new or re-certified CMA’s. The 
number’s below are have been updated to reflect a more accurate count than the list received. 
 
Chapters were encouraged to send their own communication to the new CMA’s with chapter contact 
information.   
 
RECERT. CMA’S MEMBER NON-MEMBER NEW CMA’S MEMBER NON-MEMBER 
 
Jan.-Aug. 2012                    
 
91         87   1     257               94                     163 
 
As one can tell, as a team FSMA needs to work with the Educators and students on the importance of 
the becoming a member of AAMA. 
 
The chair appreciates and thanks all committee members for their dedication to FSMA. 
 
Members: 
Pat Allen, CMA (AAMA) 
Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA) 
Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) Ex-Officio 








Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 


To: FSMA Executive Board  
Committee Chairs  
Chapter Representatives  
Physician Liaison  
 
From: Heidi N. Fortin, CMA (AAMA), CPC  
Education Chair  
 
Date: October 13, 2012  
 
The Education Chair and committee members have confirmed the speakers, topics, and CEU’s 
for the Port St. Lucie Seminar for October 13, 2012 as follows:  
 


 Enhancing Communication    2 G 
 


 Assistive Devices and Ergonomics   1 CG 
 


 Sleep Studies and Apnea     2 CG 
 


 March of Dimes – Healthy Birthing of Babies 1 AG 
 


 Emergency Preparedness    1.5 G 
 


 Sterile Procedures for in Office Surgeries  2 CG 
 
 
 
A total of 9.5 CEU’s have been approved by the AAMA for this seminar. The agenda was 
revised to correlate with the AAMA approved 9.5 CEU’s for this seminar.  
 
The original agenda was revised to correlate with the approved CEU’s from National in order to 
limit any confusion of its members attending the seminar. The CEU’s must reflect the time 
allotted for each session to avoid any confusion of its members as well National.  This chair 
recommends that in the future that if topics have been approved in the past for a chapter, it needs 
to be revised for FSMA to make sure that the time correlates with the CEU’s. If a topic was 
approved previously for 2 CEU’s, it needs to be revised for the future session with new 
information and not submit old information to National for CEU approvals.  Our goal is to 







provide quality, accuracy, and education to our members of the FSMA and work as a team for 
future growth.  
 
The Education committee has been working on a preliminary agenda for January 2013 in Punta 
Gorda Florida which includes the following topics:   


 David Patterson, RN topic is Non-Verbal communication 
 Anita Koss, Director of CARES topic is Human trafficking 
 Eva Martin, RhD (Registered Diabetic Educator) topic is Weigh Loss and proper Diet 
 Dr. Guthrie with Hospice topic is End of Life 
 Dr. Kartis topic is Aortic stenosis and new procedures 
 Karin Applegate (HIM Program Manager) at SW Florida College topic is Preparing for 


ICD-10 


I want to thank the education committee for their time and effort in accomplishing an exciting 
agenda for the Port St. Lucie seminar and continuing their commitment for the 2013 year in 
providing a variety of topics for the FSMA members.  
 
  
 
Committee Members: 
 
Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA (AAMA) 
Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 
Ruth Lapio, CMA (AAMA) 
Ofelia Sundae CMA (AAMA) 
Linda Vitzhum, CMA (AAMA)  
 
Committee Chair: 
 
Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA) 
 
 








 


 
 


FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS, INC. 
 
 
To:   Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA, FSMA President September 29, 2012 
 FSMA Executive Board Members 
    Committee Chairs 


Chapter Presidents/Representatives 
Liaison Physician 


 
From: Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA (AAMA) 
 Educators Forum Chairperson 
 
As chairperson for the FSMA Educators Forum, much work has gone into 
organizing, scheduling, and arranging topics and speakers for the FSMA 
Educators Forum Seminar. A speaker, approved topics, and a seminar was 
scheduled for March this past year. However, due to low registrations, the event 
needed to be canceled.  
 
Through much effort and collaboration with the Marketing, Communication, and 
Educators Committees, another seminar is currently scheduled for Friday, 
October 12, 2012. Recruiting efforts to reach educators around the State took 
place through mail, e-mail, Facebook, and advertisements on the E-new to entice 
them to register for this second attempt at a seminar. The hope of this date was 
to also bring new educators to the FSMA State conference. To date, registration 
is also very low. An update to this will be made at the Executive Council Meeting 
on October 13, 2012.  
 
Overall, Educators Forum has a very low response from educators around the 
State. Several attempts have been made to each of them in various forms of 
communication, with an extremely low reply rate.  Efforts will continue to be 
made to reach out to educators over the next few months.  
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Florida Society of Medical Assistants 5 
Report of the Marketing and Communications Committee 6 


October 13, 2012 7 
 8 


This Committee has worked diligently to promote the Florida Society of 9 
Medical Assistants and inform members of events.  Additionally, items of 10 
interest or alerts have been placed in the eNewsletter as well as on the 11 
FaceBook page.   12 
 13 
eNewsletter:  The eNews roster has been updated.  The non renewals have 14 
been culled into a separate category and will be contacted several times 15 
with encouragement to renew.  This project will be in conjunction if 16 
Officer Fortin to fulfill one of the objectives of the Membership 17 
Committee.  Plans are started to obtain the all new CMAs as of mid year 18 
and add them to an edition of the eNews that will feature the credential and 19 
membership.   It is planned to collaborate with Membership and put 20 
together an email packet that would include information on the upcoming 21 
seminars, web, FaceBook access and eNewsletter purpose.   It is 22 
anticipated this action by these committees to emphasis member benefit 23 
and encourage information exchange.   24 
                        Bad email addresses have been isolated, and a post card 25 
mailing request will be formulated to seek new addresses.   At present 26 
there are approximately 145 email returns as not deliverable.   This is a 27 
very low ratio of the over 1000 emails.  28 
                         The eNews distribution listings have been coded by 29 
Chapter and the “members at large” will be forwarded to Membership for 30 
Chapter redistribution.   Any error in assignment does not affect eNews 31 
distribution. 32 
 33 
The October 13, 2012 Fall Seminar information has been forwarded to 34 
members in the form of eNews, information on the web, personal emails 35 
from this Chair to the local to site members and schools.     Those 36 
members who did not list or do not have an email address were forwarded 37 
the flyer and registration form via US mail.  As stated, there are 38 
approximately 40 (close estimate). 39 
This Committee will continue to “interview” Chapter leader 40 
representatives to bring a sense of networking and collegial culture to 41 
those reading;   an effort share ideas and show pride in local effort. 42 
 43 
Notice of the event was sent as PSA format to the TC Palm and Palm 44 
Beach Post.  This Chair did not intend this to be utilized as a notice, but as 45 
part of a public relations name recognition plan. 46 
 47 
Educator Forum:  A special eBlast flyer was designed and emailed to all 48 
CAAHEP and ABHES programs in Florida as listed in their directories.  49 
As some of the addresses were not to the MA or Health Science Program 50 
Director, and additional mailing went to those specifically addressed to 51 
“Health Science Program” in an attempt to place the forum information  52 







Report of the Marketing Communications Committee 53 
October 13, 2012 54 
Page 2 55 
 56 
directly into the right hands.   A slight change was made from the last 57 
distribution content, in that we added “all levels of learning” clause so that 58 
those advances would still be interested, and those at basic levels would 59 
not be intimidated.   Educator Forum Chair Errante Parrino approved all 60 
distributions and data accuracies. 61 
 62 
Public Relations:   Request for recognition of Medical Assisting 63 
Recognition Week was sent to the Governor’s Office,  Specialty Societies 64 
of  Family Practice, Pediatrics, Internal Medicine and Osteopathy.  As of 65 
this writing, the Governor’s office acknowledged receipt of request, but no 66 
return has been received.   A formal reach out plan is to be developed for 67 
other events.  This Committee will consider a task force type presentation. 68 
 69 
Communications:    The FSMA FB site is slow on gaining “readership” 70 
and almost nil on any question/announcement with members.   This Chair 71 
thinks the set up of the page is not attracting this type of activity.  Efforts 72 
will be put into this;   when FSMA interacts with new users or picture 73 
posts, etc., the feedback and exchange is very positive.  This Chair  74 
believes the proliferation of event invitation pages and Chapter pages 75 
reduces the effectiveness of  page as member social need to more of a 76 
bulletin board.   This will be evaluated over the next several months and a 77 
mini survey at the October conference will be conducted. 78 
 79 
The website, under the direction of Webmaster Allison continues to be a 80 
source of information.  Webmaster Allison updated all positions and 81 
officers for the new term year post annual meeting.   Hotel information, 82 
registration information and Agenda for the Fall Seminar were posted on 83 
the web giving more than adequate lead time to event.   Discussions have 84 
taken place regarding CEU’s online and were put on hold until the most 85 
recent announcement by the AAMA that Chapter/States have a resource 86 
thru eLearning for this purpose.             We will launch by New Year. 87 
 88 
The prospect of combining the Marketing and Communications Committee 89 
into one job description was to be considered prior to this meeting  90 
however  scheduling and other commitments prevented this Chair and 91 
Committee from meeting that deadline.    This Chair will continue to work 92 
on developing plans that could assist with definitions and responsibilities.   93 
These findings and discussion as to whether there is any merit to a 94 
combined work duty will be opened again at the pleasure of the President. 95 
 96 
Respectfully submitted, 97 
Betty Springer, CMA-C(AAMA) 98 
Chair Marketing Committee 99 
Chair Communications Committee       100 








         
 
 
       FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS 
 
 
 


 
 
 
TO:  Florida Executive Council 
         Committee Chairs 
         Chapter Representative 
 
FROM:  Marsha Benedict, MSA, CMA-A (AAMA) CPC 
    Meeting Coordinator Chair (Hotel) 
  
Date:   September 18, 2012 
 
All arrangements have been made for the Fall Conference to be held at the at the Hilton Garden Inn at 
PGA Village in Port Saint Lucie on October 13, 2012.  Speakers and CEU approval has been arranged 
by the Education Committee coordinated by Chair Fortin; Registration forms and folders have been 
provided by chair Lapio and her committee.  Thank you to these committees for their hard work.  
Thank you to committee member Errante-Parrino for providing the topics and speakers. 
 
South East Chapter member has obtained the contract for the Winter conference at the Punta Gorda 
Waterfront Hotel and Suites; 300 Relta Esplonda, Punta Gorda, Fl to be held January 26, 2013.    
Phone number for reservations 941-639-1165.  Online reservations with reservation code will be 
provided at a later date on FSMA website. 
 
2013 Spring Annual Conference will be held on April 26-28, 2013 at the Courtyard by Marriott; 3435 
N. Atlantic Ave; Cocoa Beach, Fl    Phone number for reservations 321-784-4800.  Online reservations 
with reservation code will be provided at a later date on FSMA website. 
 
Meet Coordinator Chair would like to recommend: 
 


 Fall Conference 2013 be held in Tampa Fl; Crowne Plaza, W Kennedy October 26, 
2013.   
or Hotel Indigo/Holiday Inn Express $99 per night October 18, 2013. 
234 Third Ave North (downtown)  
St. Petersburg, FL 33701   


 Winter Conference 2014 be held at the Hilton Garden Inn at PGA Village in Port Saint 
Lucie; Januray 25, 2014; $85 per night.   


 Annual Conference 2014 be held in Orlando Fl at the Holiday Inn, Orlando 
International Airport on May2-4, 2014. 


 Fall Conference 2014 to be determined. Possible North East Florida. 
 
 
 








 
FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS, INC. 


 
 
 
 
To:   FSMA Executive Board Members 
 Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA), President 
        Chapter Representatives 
        Committee Chairs 
         Physician Liaison 
 
From:  Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA)  
 FSMA Public Policy 
 
Date: September, 29, 2012 
 
RE:  Committee Report 
 
 
This chair has stayed alert to those public policies that would have an effect on all CMA 
(AAMA) members and practitioners. 
 
To date, none have been heard of. 
 
A positive note is, at the National Conventions we were advised by Don Balasa, AAMA 
Director and Legal Counsel that all Credentialed MA’s would be allowed privileges to 
enter information into the CMS files, which gives us Federal recognition for our 
educational achievements. 
 
More information can be found at the FSMA website. 
 
 
Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA) Chairperson  
Marylou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA) 
Virginia Halligan, CMA (AAMA) 
 
 
 
 








Brevard County of Medical Assistants Report 


The Brevard County chapter is doing well. We offer a general meeting with CEU’s every other month as 


well as our annual Fall Seminar. Our latest CEU meeting featuring Jennifer Hoehn, RN received very good 


feedback. Our annual fundraising Luau did not go as well as expected this year. Our Fall Seminar already 


has quite a few attendees registered and will feature our first AAMA approved webinar. We have over 


$1300 in our account. 
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September 29, 2012 


To: Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 
 Executive Council Members 
 Committee Chairs 
 Chapter Representatives 
 Physician Liaison 
 
From: Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 
 Central Florida Chapter President 
 
 
The Central Florida Chapter meets 6 times a year. The remaining meetings for 2012 will be on  
October 17 (Medical Assistant Recognition Day) , and November 14 at the I-HOP at 1345 Lee 
Road in Orlando, FL.   
 
We had our spring seminar on March 10, 2012 at Rasmussen College in Ocala, FL where 5 
CEUs were earned. Our fall seminar will be held on November 10, 2012 at Lincoln Technical 
Institute in Fern Park, FL.  The agenda and registration form are online at www.fsmaonline.org . 
Attendees will earn 7 CEUs that day. We are also collecting for Toys for Tots at this seminar. 
New, unwrapped toys will be greatly appreciated. 
 
We are finalizing a site for the spring 2013 seminar – possibilities include Daytona Beach, or 
Anthem College or Sanford Brown Institute in Orlando, FL. 
 
We will continue our efforts to have more of our members become active participants in our 
chapter.  
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 4 
       To:  FSMA Executive Board Members 5 
  Chapter Representatives 6 
  Committee Chairs 7 
  Physician Liaison 8 
 9 
FROM: Patricia K. Allen, CMA President Central Gulf Coast Chapter 10 
   11 
 12 
      RE: Chapter Activities 13 
 14 
Central Gulf Coast Chapter has educational activities every month.  Meetings are 15 
preceded by an informal gathering at 5:30 and the meeting begins at 6:30.  Attendance 16 
at each meeting varies, but the good new is new faces are joining our group. 17 
 18 
Our fall half day seminar is scheduled for November. Check the web for information. 19 
A great variety of topics has been chosen. 20 
 21 
Education for our monthly meetings for the year has been arranged, great new topics that 22 
should interest everyone that attends.   23 
 24 
We are always striving to find new ways to increase attendance and see the faces of the 25 
new medical assistants. 26 
  27 
Our chapter goals are to continue education, member support and unity among its 28 
membership.  We are all looking forward to another great year. 29 
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TO:   Marsha L. Benedict CMA-A (AAMA) 
              Executive Board, FSMA   
 
FROM: Deborah Murray, CMA (AAMA)  
  President, Everglades Chapter 
 
RE:  June  Report 
 
Date:   September 30, 2012 
 
The Everglades Chapter of Medical Assistants presents annual educational meetings, alternating 
locations between Collier & Lee Counties. We currently hold our workshops at Hodges 
University where we offer chapter updates and seminars.   
 
The Everglades Chapter has started to see new life. Some of the local CMA’s and MA students 
have asked that we try to revive the chapter. Since April we have had one planning meeting and 
another planned on October 11th. Ed Rosenman developed a questionnaire regarding meetings 
for member input and participation. We plan on meeting at least quarterly and will do so as long 
as the interest is there.  
 
 
 
 
Deborah Murray, CMA (AAMA) 
President, Everglades Chapter 
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TO:     FSMA Executive Board 
 Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) CCRC FSMA President 2012-2013 
 
FROM:         Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)     North Florida Chapter President 
  
RE:               North Florida Chapter Fall Activity Report  
 
Date:   September 29, 2012 
 
The North Florida Chapter consists of St. Johns, Clay, Duval, Putnam, and Flagler Counties.  We are 
working with local colleges to increase chapter membership.  
 
Our chapter has been meeting quarterly, at various locations in St. Johns and Duval counties. Our 
September meeting was held on Saturday, September 22, 2012 at Ponte Vedra Beach Library.  
 
Our fundraisers have been; meeting raffles. We will continue to have meeting raffles for 50 cents a 
chance at winning the prize.  
 
A meeting email was sent to those on AAMA certification / recertification 2012 list. We had a great 
turnout of twenty First Coast Technical College students. We had a discussion of membership 
advantages, right to practice i.e.; Legal Eye CMS, credentialing, professional prestige, magazine keeps 
you up to date, and discounts. Suggestions were made of possible CEU topic interests for a CEU 
meeting we are planning in the spring. Colleen DeSantis was elected to be our Chapter Secretary 
pending CMA exam.  


Lupus Day the week of May 18th members wore purple or Lupus buttons for awareness. FCTC had 
one hour of Lupus Awareness Education. Our current community projects; We have three members 
who volunteer on a weekly basis at Good Samaritans’ Wildflower Clinic, and four more are looking 
into it. We will be assisting Haven Hospice with their ‘Make your own crazy-happy-hat’ booth 
Saturday, October 13, 2012 at Palencia Street Festival & Military Appreciation Day and Saturday, October 27, 


2012 at Ancient City Kids Day 2012. We will be manning a water station near Bridge of Lions on Saturday, 
November 17th, 2012 for the St. Augustine Marathon. It was decided on a ‘Healthy Hearts’ Theme to 
encourage runners. The marathon will supply tent, table, everything. We will give out cups of water, 
Gatorade, bananas cut in threes and orange sections. 


 
 


 
 








 
 
 
October 13, 2012 
 
 
TO:    Executive Council 
 
FROM: Joyce Baldwin, CMA 
 
RE:  Report Fall Executive Council Meeting 
 
 
 
The Southeast Chapter is again sponsoring refreshments for Medical 
Assistants Day for the CAAHEP Schools in our Chapter, Broward 
State College and Palm Beach State College.  The students of Palm 
Beach State College and Indian River State College will be meeting 
together again this year.  We have established this as a yearly 
tradition. 
 
We are working on having a seminar in the Broward County area in 
the near future. 
 
 
 


President:   
Joyce Baldwin, CMA 
Vice Pres: 
Judy Seymour, CMA 
Secretary: 
Betty Springer, CMA-C 
Treas: 
Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C 
Cell:  561-628-4139 
marylou@mlaonline.com 


SOUTHEAST CHAPTER OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS 
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To:  FSMA Executive Board Members 
  October 2012 Meeting 
 
 
FROM: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 


Southwest Chapter President 
   
 
RE:  Chapter Activities 
 
 
 
The Southwest Chapter has educational sessions monthly from September-April.  There are business 
meetings four times a year.  This chapter continues to hold two yearly seminars.  We try to have 
between 18-22 CEU’s yearly for our members.  November 10, 2012 will be a 6 CEU seminar on CPR 
and OSHA provided by Fawcett Hospital. 
 
CEU’s and speakers have been approved through April 2013.  Please stop by the chapter website 
page to follow along our year of CEU’s and seminar information. 
 
Chapter President Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) and President Elect Heidi Fortin, CMA (AAMA) 
met with the Southwest Florida College of Medical Assistant students and hopes to have a great 
working relationship with the educators and the students.  All were given information on AAMA and 
many were eager to go home and join AAMA. 
 
The Chapter will be doing two community service projects this year.  For Christmas the chapter is 
adopting seniors who have no families in the area and are donating gifts to local Assistant Living 
Centers.  The Chapter involves different physician offices and patients get involved in paying it 
forward to those in need.   
 
In the spring the chapter will be donating care packages to the local C.A.R.E.S. unit in Charlotte 
County.  This is the local chapter that helps men, women and children that leave abusive 
relationships.   
 
This chapter will be holding its annual Christmas dinner and ornament exchange at the Olive Garden 
December 7, 2012.  All members and guests are welcome. 
 
The chapter is having a fundraiser at Visani Comedy Club on 1-16-13. The monies raised helps send 
members to the FSMA General Assembly. 
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To: Executive Council Members  
Committee Chairs  
Chapter Presidents/Representatives  
Physician Liaison  


 
From: Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA (AAMA) 


Treasure Coast Chapter President  
 
DATE: September 27, 2012  
 
RE: Treasure Coast Chapter Report 


Treasure Coast Chapter includes three counties: Indian River, St. Lucie, and Okeechobee. Our 
chapter currently meets formally every other month on the 2nd Thursday of the month.  Our 
meetings are generally held in Fort Pierce at Indian River State College-Fort Pierce Campus, 
College of Medicine, Room 126 at 6:30pm.  


While we have these formal, organized meetings, we are also offering additional continued 
education units through community resources.  With the addition of working with other 
organizations in the community, members have greater opportunities to obtain additional CEUs 
and can pick and choose what events/meetings they want to attend. This offers more networking 
opportunities, increases recognition of our chapter, and offers a larger variety of topics for our 
members 


We had several continued educational sessions which offered 12 CEUs since our winter seminar 
which included: 


Thursday, March 8, 2012 Topic: From Student to Employee  
Tuesday, March 13, 2012 Topic: Natural Solutions to Improving Lower Back Pain 
Thursday, March 15, 2012  Topic: Interpreting Food Labels   
Thursday, June 21  Topic:  Medication Safety 


 Thursday, July 19  Topic: Medicine cabinet Crackdown 
Thursday, August 16  Topic: Stroke Recovery 


 
Currently we have the following meetings scheduled for the Remaining year  


Thursday, September 20  Topic: Diabetes and Cardiovascular Disease 
    Location: Monarch Country Club 


1801 Southwest Monarch Club Drive 
Palm City, FL 34990 
5:00pm- 7:00pm (includes FREE Heart Healthy Dinner) 
Must register by calling Martin Memorial at 1-866-361-4673 


Cost:  FREE but MUST register.  
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Thursday, October 18 TBA Topic 


    Location: Monarch Country Club 
1801 Southwest Monarch Club Drive 
Palm City, FL 34990 
5:00pm- 7:00pm (includes FREE Heart Healthy Dinner) 
Must register by calling Martin Memorial at 1-866-361-4673 
Cost:  FREE but MUST register.  


 
Saturday, Oct. 20 Treasure Coast Chapter Meeting 


    Topic: Breast Cancer Walk  
Location: Port St Lucie Civic Center, Port St Lucie 


 
Thursday, November 15 TBA Topic 


    Location: Monarch Country Club 
1801 Southwest Monarch Club Drive 
Palm City, FL 34990 
5:00pm- 7:00pm (includes FREE Heart Healthy Dinner) 
Must register by calling Martin Memorial at 1-866-361-4673 
Cost:  FREE but MUST register.  


 


Our chapter looks forward to the upcoming year, working with additional professional 
organizations and chapters, and looks for greater opportunities to strengthen and continually 
grow our chapter. 
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TO:  Florida Executive Council 8 
         Committee Chairs 9 
         Chapter Representative 10 
 11 
FROM:  Marsha Benedict, MSA, CMA-A (AAMA), CPC 12 
    FSMA Delegate 13 
 14 
Date:   September 18, 2012 15 
 16 
Thank you to FSMA for allowing this delegate to represent the society. 17 
 18 
The 56th Annual AAMA conference began Friday morning at the Doubletree Paradise Valley Resort in 19 
Scottsdale, Arizona with a continental breakfast that was offered every morning.   20 
 21 
Many excellent educational sessions were offered for educators, clinical and administrative certified 22 
medical assistants.  A first-timers and student reception was held and Board of Trustees, Endowment 23 
meeting.   24 
 25 
An evening of socializing and dessert social was enjoyed by all.  Unfortunately FSMA did not receive 26 
any awards this year.  We will work harder next year.  Winners will be published in the Jan/Feb 2013 27 
issue of CMA Today.   28 
 29 
Awards of Distinction: Leadership and Mentoring/Nadine P. Anderson, CMA-C (AAMA) 30 
    Spirit of Medical Assisting/Patricia D. Licurs, CMA (AAMA) 31 
Publishing:   Excel/Utah, NY, NC 32 
    Achievements/TX,CT,NB,IN,WI 33 
Website Development  Excel/SC,NC 34 
    Achievements/CT 35 
Membership Retention Excel/ND,ME,NB,WI 36 


Achievements/AK,UT,IA    37 
Membership Recruitment Exel/KS,ID,CT,IN 38 


Achievements/MO,NM,SD,UT,NY,PA,GA,OH 39 
Student Recruitment  Excel/MT,SD,CN,MN 40 
    Achievements/AK,KN,MN,UT,KY,SC,GA,WI 41 
 CMA (AAMA) %  Excel/MT,SD,CT,WA 42 
 43 
Student Awards Sponsored by FA Davis: 44 
Essay/Christopher Pollock, TN Tech Center, Knoxville, TN           45 
Video/Amanda Surace, Cuahoga Comm College, Lundhurst, OH 46 
 47 
 48 
     49 
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 50 
The Board of Trustees were extremely pleased to announce recent ruling by the Centers for Medicare 51 
and Medicaid Services authorizing credentialed medical assistants to enter medication orders into the 52 
computerized provider order entry system.  During the evening session of the House of Delegates, 53 
Executive Director Donald Balasa, JD, MBA presented in detail a power point presentation on the 54 
ruling.  FSMA members may go to the AAMA website to download this information that is a very 55 
important decision for Certified Medical Assistants.  Be sure to report this information to your 56 
employer and fellow CMA’s. 57 
 58 
Mr. Balasa reported several recent developments on the state level: 59 
 60 
 The Connecticut State Society now has submitted a scope of practice request intended to regain 61 


medical assistant’ rights to be delegated intramuscular, intradermal, and subcutaneous 62 
injections. 63 


 64 
 The Washington Department of Health is drafting regulations pursuant to legislation that 65 
recently was enacted clarifying and protecting the practice rights of medical assistants. 66 


 67 
The BOT approved a new fee structure submitted by the Continuing Education Board for non-AAMA 68 
providers of AAMA CEU credit:  health care facilities will be $140 per CEU, and corporate/business 69 
facilities will be $280 per CEU.  This change will take effect January 1, 2013.  Programs submitted by 70 
CAAHEP and ABHES accredited medical assisting programs will continue the fee of $70 per CEU. 71 
 72 
AAMA officers will be attending the conferences of Professional Association of Health Care Office 73 
Management (PAHCOM) and Medical Group Management Association (MGMA) to emphasize the 74 
CMA(AAMA) credential as the one to hire. 75 
 76 
Several changes were made in the judging criteria and process for the Excel Awards.  A new 77 
component social medical was added to the Excellence in Marketing, Promotion, and Recruitment 78 
Excel award.  Addition of e-newsletters was approved in the Excellence in Publishing Award.  79 
“Excellence in Community Service” award was added.  Changes were made to the Spirit Award the 80 
AAMA Medical Assistant of the Year. 81 
 82 
A new membership presentation from the Membership Development Strategy Team, “Membership 83 
Matters:  The AAMA-Your Partner in Professionalism” a power point presentation was approved as a 84 
tool for the chapter and state society levels.  Take time to review this excellent tool on the AAMA 85 
website http://www.aama-ntl.org/st_chapter/marketing.aspx. 86 
 87 
Membership Development Strategy Team has directed Director Knight to market membership to 88 
students.  This entails sending student membership forms and brochures to program directors of 89 
ABHES accredited medical assisting programs, along with a letter asking materials are distributed to 90 
their students.   91 
 92 
Previously at the 2011 HOD delegates requested that answers to the representative reports that are 93 
provided to the Management Steering Committee be sent to all State Presidents.  The request was not 94 
provided to all States.  A unanimous decision was made in the 2012 HOD that answers to questions 95 
and concerns brought back to the Management Steering Committee are forwarded to ALL state 96 
presidents to share with their members. 97 
 98 
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ELECTIONS: 99 
Vice President :  Nina Watson, CMA (AAMA), CPC 100 
Speaker of the House:  Paula Purdy, CMA (AAMA) 101 
Vice Speaker of the House Lisa Lee, CMA (AAMA) 102 
 103 
Trustees:   Loxie Kistler, EDD, RN, CMA (AAMA) 104 
    Deborah Huston, CMA (AAMA), CPC 105 
    Michael Pfeil, LVN, CMA (AAMA) 106 
    Joyce Garibay, CMA (AAMA) 107 
    Karen Minchella, PhD, CMA (AAMA)* 108 


*one year term 109 
Nominating Committee: Ann Naegele, CMA (AAMA) Chair-TX 110 
    Lisa Johnson, CMA (AAMA) –NC 111 
    Monica Case, CMA (AAMA)-TN 112 
    Melissa Burbage, CMA (AAMA) - SC 113 
    Jennifer Amaral, CMA (AAMA)-CT 114 
 115 
HOD approved the following bylaws amendments: 116 
 117 
To serve as an AAMA officer or trustee, to serve on the Judicial Council, any AAMA committees, 118 
strategy teams, or to be a delegate of alternate to the AAMA House of Delegates, individuals must not 119 
have had their membership revoked as delineated in Article VI Section 4.  Members in Good Standing 120 
were eliminated from all bylaws.   121 
 122 
Article VI Section 2 was changed to read:  Anyone who has been an active or associate member for at 123 
least two years who has retired from medical assisting (leaving out previous wording; and who has not 124 
entered into another field) is eligible for sustaining membership.  This membership shall be forfeited if 125 
not renewed annually. 126 
 127 
Article VII Section I Dues was sent back to BOT for rewording for 2013 HOD.   128 
 129 
Article IX, Section 2 was adopted to add the wording in a state of emergency the BOD precludes the 130 
holding of an annual conference, shall supervise and conduct the elections either electronically or by 131 
U.S. mail in accordance with Article XV, Section 5. 132 
 133 
All other proposed bylaw changes that all sustaining members to be part of the composition of the 134 
HOD were defeated.   135 
 136 
The proposed Vision statement brought to the HOD was sent back to committee.      137 
      138 
Minutes from the HOD will be posted to AAMA website for all members to read. 139 
 140 
MARWeek materials were distributed.   Celebrate MARWeek (Oct 15-19).  Online forms may be used 141 
to order your supplies by Oct 1.   142 
 143 
“Atlanta Learning on Our Minds” will be celebrated at the AAMA National Conference September 27-144 
30, 2013 in Atlanta, GA. 145 
 146 
 147 
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September 29, 2012 
 
 
To:  Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 
       Chapter Representatives  
       Executive Board Members 
       Committee Chairs 
       Physician Liaison 
 
From:  Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) 
           Delegate to AAMA National Conference 
 
Re:  Delegate Report 
 
This delegate had the extreme pleasure of attending the 56th Annual AAMA Conference, September 7-10, 2012 
in Scottsdale, Arizona. As usual, the national conference offered possibilities to earn many CEU’S and to 
network and socialize with CMA’S from other states. 
 
Not long after my arrival in Arizona, this delegate attended the Dessert Social/ Excel Awards presentation. 
There is nothing better than starting the weekend out with tasty desserts and finding out whom the award 
winners were for 2012. Hopefully next year, Florida will take home some of those awards! 
 
The orientation meeting for delegates and alternates continues to be a good reminder of how to conduct oneself 
in the house. This tends to be a short meeting since there are not many changes, if any, that occur from year to 
year. However, there was one change this year pertaining to check in at the credentials table. For check in, 
delegates and alternates needed to have their AAMA membership card. The yellow cards given out by the state 
President to each delegate/alternate are no longer being used.  Since this was new this year, other forms of ID 
were allowed. Next year the membership card will be mandatory at check in. 
 
The AAMA HOD had a long day filled with vital business. The HOD elected the following officers:  
             Vice President – Nina Watson, CMA (AAMA), CPC 
              Secretary/Treasurer – Charlene Couch, CMA (AAMA) 
              Speaker of the House – Paula Purdy, CMA (AAMA) 
              Vice Speaker of the House – Lisa Lee, CMA (AAMA) 
              Trustees – Loxie Kistler, EdD, RN, CMA (AAMA) 
                               Deborah Houston, CMA (AAMA), CPC 
                               Michael Pfeil, LVN, CMA (AAMA) 
                               Joyce Garibay, CMA (AAMA) 
                               Karen Minchella, PhD, CMA (AAMA) one year term 
              Nominating Committee – Lisa Johnson, CMA (AAMA), NC 
                                                        Monica Case, CMA (AAMA), TN 
                                                        Melissa Burbage, CMA (AAMA), SC 
                                                        Jennifer Amaral, CMA (AAMA), CT 
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Page 2 delegate report Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) 
 
 
 
There were several proposed bylaws amendments brought before the house. There was an amendment to 12-01 
Article III Organizational Policy. Amendment 12-06 Article VII Dues was referred back to the bylaws and 
resolutions committee for clarification and resubmission to the 2013 HOD. The HOD approved: To serve as an 
AAMA officer or trustee, to serve on the Judicial Council, or any AAMA committee/strategy teams, or to be a 
delegate or alternate to the AAMA HOD, individuals must not have had their memberships revoked as 
delineated in Article VI Section 4. Amendment 12-05 and 12-12 were not adopted.  These proposed 
amendments were too lengthy to type out in their entirety, but this delegate does have them available if anyone 
has any further questions or concerns on what was voted upon. 
 
There were two resolutions submitted: The New York State Society submitted Resolution 21-1 which states, 
CPR training and an overview of automated external defibrillators should be required for high school 
graduation. The resolution resolved that the AAMA encourage states societies to take the initiative to advocate 
for their legislators to mandate CPR training for every high school student. Resolution 12-1 was NOT adopted. 
Resolution 12-2 was submitted by AAMA Board of Trustees. It was resolved that the AAMA adopt the 
following as its mission statement: CMAs (AAMA) protecting patients by providing excellent healthcare. This 
resolution was referred back to the Board of Trustees for revision. 
 
What would probably be considered by all as the biggest “news” of the conference was the announcement by 
Executive director Don Balasa, JD, MBA, on the recent ruling (8/23/12) by the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid services (CMS) authorizing credentialed medical assistants to enter medication orders into the 
computerized provider order entry system. This is a major victory for the AAMA and the medical assisting 
profession. More information on this all important victory can be found on the AAMA website. 
 
Lastly, this delegate has to give kudos to the top notch education that was offered at the conference. Topics 
attended that were of most interest included: The Many Faces of Lupus, Update on Shingles, Robotic surgery, 
and GERD updates.  
 
This delegate appreciated the opportunity to represent the state of Florida as one of its delegates. 
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To:   FSMA Executive Board Members 
 Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) President 
        Chapter Representatives 
        Committee Chairs 
         Physician Liaison 
 
From:  Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA)  
  
Date: September 29, 2012 
 
RE:  Alternate/Delegate Report  


AAMA  National Convention 
Scottsdale, Arizona 
September 7-10, 2012 
 
Thank you for the privilege of serving as your Alternate/Delegate for the National 


Convention. 
After being voted in as an Alternate, it turned out that it was necessary for me to 


step up and serve as a Delegate. 
It was an honor to do so. I attended the HOD Delegates/Alternates orientation and 


felt that the review was worthwhile.  The business of the house is always conducted in 
such a business manner is makes me proud to be a part of it. 


The Continuing education was exceptional.  I felt that each session I attended was 
new and well presented by highly educated and informed speakers.  I was able to acquire 
more than a year’s worth of CEU’s. 


The subjects selected were many I have never seen presented before.  Just to 
name a few: The Many faces of Lupus, Update on Shingles The medical Assistant as 
Patient Advocate.  


So much has changed due to the introduction of electronic medical records and 
even at meetings where Power Point Presentations are the norm.  Instead of distributing 
paper printed information, E-mail and web sites are given as references and all are invited 
to visit these and download the information or communicate with the presenter.  


Time marches on as we have moved into a “Stay Green” world,   The good thing 
is that my suitcase stayed lighter due to not carrying so much paper home with me. 


All the special events were attended and we had an opportunity to say hello to so 
many or our CMA’s all over the country. 


Many thanks for this opportunity 
 


 





